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Overdue to give people with disability a fair go in work
The release today of the PricewaterhouseCoopers report, Disability expectations: Investing in a better life, a stronger Australia, makes public figures that show people with disability have extremely poor employment opportunities in Australia and face poverty at 2.5 times the rate of the general population in this, ‘the lucky country’.  In commenting on the report, Anti-Discrimination Commissioner, Robin Banks, said today, ‘The report and figures contained in it should be heard and understood as an urgent and overdue call to action by government, business and the community.’

‘These figures speak of a deep, ingrained, ongoing failure by employers across the spectrum to recognize and value the potential of people with disability as employees’, the Commissioner said.

Ms Banks said, ‘It is shameful that a country that prides itself with giving people a fair go should fail so spectacularly to do so for people with disability.’

‘Being close to the bottom of the OECD ladder indicates an interconnected systems failure. It shows a failure to ensure students can fully benefit from educational opportunities. It shows a failure of transport systems to enable independent and affordable accessible travel to work. It shows a failure in the property and building sector to ensure buildings are accessible. And it shows a continuing failure by employers to see the potential of people with disability as employees.’

‘Government needs to show leadership in this area and if that means targeted employment strategies within government, that should happen, and it should happen as a priority.’

The Office of the Anti-Discrimination Commissioner provides both education and training, and policy advice on matters relating to discrimination, including discrimination in employment on the basis of disability. Such assistance can help employers to improve the opportunities available to people with disability in their workplaces, and can effectively challenge prejudicial and stereotyped attitudes of people with disability that create barriers to such opportunities.

